
 

CAMP INFORMATION: 

Children with hemophilia ages 6-16 are eligible to attend a week-long summer 
camp program through two Paul Newman camps for children with chronic 
conditions. These week-long camp sessions offer kids with hemophilia the 
opportunity to interact with others with hemophilia. Tuition is free of charge. 
Children in New Jersey can attend either the Hole in the Wall Gang Camp in 
Ashford, Connecticut or The Double "H" Hole in the Woods Ranch in Lake 
Luzerne, New York. 

HANJ provides transportation to both of these camps for specific sessions. Please 
contact your hemophilia treatment center or HANJ for further information. 

CAMP Contact Information: 

 
HOLE IN THE WALL GANG CAMP (Deadline April 1st) 
565 Ashford Center Road 
Ashford, CT 06278 
www.holeinthewallgang.org  
Cristina Sapoval, Director of Camp Admissions 
Cristina.sapoval@holeinthewallgang.org  
Lisa Ward, Camper Recruiter 
Lisa.ward@holeinthewallgang.org  
860-429-3444 x121 
 
 
THE DOUBLE "H" HOLE IN THE WOODS RANCH (Deadline April 15th) 
97 Hidden Valley Road 
Lake Luzerne, NY 12846-3318 
www.doublehranch.org 
Tara Bogucki, Admissions Director 
theranch@doublehranch.org  
518-696-5676 x222 


